
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Experiencing the magicτchildren and the holidays 

One of the most overwhelming responsibilities of becoming a parent was 
the realization that we were now responsible for making holidays 
meaningful and fun for our child (and later our children.) My Husband and I 
had to somehow combine the Holidays we were “surviving” at our family’s 
homes and build our version within our home. It proved to be a 
complicated task that had to happen at an alarming rate because we had a 
tiny person who would, with alarming swiftness, begin to notice the 
difference between holidays and a “typical day.” 
 
I, more than my Husband, became obsessed over "traditions" and how we 
should develop some. We celebrate Christmas, but I was suddenly worried 
if we had been celebrating it correctly. Should we buy an elf to put on the 
shelf? Take up caroling? Invest in an Advent calendar? My parents hardly 
put the Thanksgiving leftovers in the fridge before we sought out our 
Christmas tree and erected it in our front window for the entire world to 
see. My Husband on the other hand didn’t understand the rush. Before we 
had children, he used to think I was crazy to get in such a frenzy to have 
our tree up before the Thanksgiving weekend was over. Then we had kids. 
 
Having kids and experiencing the excitement, joy and need for all things 
magical caused a shift in my Husband. All of a sudden he had the same 
sense of urgency to get our tree up. We now included our son and later our 
daughter in selecting a new personalized ornament to add to our 
tree.  Each year as our family evolves, so do our traditions. With each year I 
become less obsessed with whether or not we are doing it right or wrong 
and just focus on experiencing the magic with our children. 
 
Whatever your family 
celebrates, and whatever 
traditions you have, I 
hope your holidays are 
full of fun and love, and 
the delicious feeling that 
your children are happy 
and enjoying themselves. 
 
Happy Holidays, 
Shannon Blount 
 
SCPENS Co-President 
  
 
 

Community outreachτthanks  
A big thanks to Mary Ryan and Chelsa 

Harper who did a great job getting the 
adopt-a-family donations organized and 
delivered in such a short time.  
 

Also, a very big thanks to all the 
generous families at SCPENS who 
donated presents and grocery money to 
our family. Your giving spirit has made a 
huge difference to this family in need. 
 

The Second Harvest food barrels will be 
in class for a few more days in case you 
wish to donate non-perishable foods 
and toiletries. 

 

Upcoming dates 

Thursday, December 18 
Parent Meeting: 6:30–8:45 p.m. 

Potluck: Bring something to share 

Fri-Sun, December 19ςJanuary 4  
Winter Break: No School 

Monday, January 5 
January tuition due 

Wednesday, January 7 
Board Meeting: 7–9 p.m. 

Monday, January 19 
Martin Luther King Day: No School 

Thursday, January 22 
Parent Meeting: 6:45–8:45 p.m. 

Snacks: Wendy’s Tu/Th Class 

Saturday, January 31 
Yard Day: 9 a.m.–noon (Rain date: 2/21) 

 

Access the SCPENS 2014-15 Calendar 

http://scpens.org/files/SCPENS_Calendar_2014-15.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December Parent Meeting: Holiday Art Night presented 
by Rebecca Rae Picker 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƭŀȄΣ ŜŀǘΣ ŘǊƛƴƪΣ ōŜ ƳŜǊǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜΗ 
 

Our December meeting is a little different than the usual. We start at 6:30 
p.m. with a potluck. At 7:15 p.m. our guest speaker, Rebecca Picker,  will 
explain how art benefits early childhood development, then let us have at 
it with some fun hands-on art activities. It’s a fun, creative, social evening! 
 

Rebecca Rae Picker is an art 
enthusiast with a passion for 
inspiring, healthy, smart, and 
creative children. Her 
experience with children 
blossomed when she led an 
after-school art program for 
six years as well as her 
experiences within her family.  
 

Rebecca graduated with a BA 
in Art from UCSC. She is a 
professional performer,  

 
costume designer and the founder of and facilitator at Studio Sprout; a 
children’s art studio where experimentation is encouraged and making a 
mess is okay! 
 

When: Thursday, December 18 from 6:30-8:45 p.m. 
Where: SCPENS Toddler Room 
Potluck ς Please bring something to share. Sign-up sheet will be posted 
in the classroom. 
 

The content of this meeting is adult-specific (babies in arms are okay.) 

 

Participating in the Arts 
benefits child development! 

Discussing, creating, and participating in 
art activities: 

¶ Uses the right brain 

¶ Engages all the senses and involves 
a variety of modalities including the 
kinesthetic, auditory, and visual 

¶ Exercises cognitive skills such as 
reasoning ability, problem solving 
skills, creativity and inventiveness 

¶ Supports motor, language, and 
social-emotional development 

¶ Strengthens tactile perception 
(interpretation of information sent 
to the brain from the fingertips) 

¶ Teaches children to make good 
judgments about qualitative 
relationships, instead of just 
following rules  

¶ Shows children that problems can 
have more than one solution and 
that questions can have more than 
one answer 

¶ Celebrates multiple perspectives 

¶ Offers an outlet for expression 
beyond language 
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Holiday Art Night, Dec. 2013τfun and creativity with friends 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Support SCPENS when you shop this holiday season 

 

Shop Amazon to earn money for SCPENS.  

Bookmark our link & pass it on to friends and family: 
http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&camp=1
789&creative=390957&linkCode=ur2&tag=s09fd-20 

 

Artkive allows you to take, tag, share, and store your 
kids' art and school work AND have it turned into 
products. Enter SCPENS1 when you make a purchase 
and Artkive will donate 10% back to SCPENS. 

 
Shop pediped for children’s shoes. 10% of your 
purchase will be donated to SCPENS. Use our code at 
checkout: SCHCYWH 

 

To place a dinner order for pick-up on your school 
day, go to Fresh Prep Kitchens and click on “Reserve 
Dinners.” A percentage of your purchase will be 
donated to SCPENS. 

 
 
 

Happy birthday to you! 

Birthday wishes to our 2-year-olds! 
Zoe Lambros  12/21/2012 
 
Congratulations to our 3-year-olds! 
Matilda McDermott 12/30/2011  
Caleb Borcherding   1/20/2012 
 

 

Covello & Covello photo opportunityτmake memories and fundraise at the same time! 

We are so excited to partner up with Covello & Covello Photography for a unique and special offer—in-studio portraiture 
session and one 8x10 print for $75. 
 

Fill out the form and SCPENS will send you an online invoice for payment. Once payment is received, SCPENS will send 
you a personalized $75 gift certificate good for one in-studio session and one 8x10 print. Gift certificate must be activated 
within 30 days of purchase.  To activate, phone Covello & Covello. You do not need to schedule your photo shoot at this 
time; just call and activate your certificate. 
 

Thank you for helping SCPENS by investing in a priceless family photo with Covello & Covello! Learn more about Covello & 
Covello at http://www.covellocovello.com or call (831) 423-2922. Offer valid to SCPENS members and the wider 
community. Share this offer with your friends and family and post to your social media sites! 

Order SCPENS t-shirtsτback by popular request!  

 

By popular request, we’re hoping to do 
a second order for SCPENS t-shirts. We 
need a minimum of 15 t-shirts to place 
the order. If you’re interested, please 
complete the order form and bring to 
school by Friday, January 16. 
 

Cost is $13 per toddler/juvenile t-shirt 
and $15 per adult/junior t-shirt. 
 

Thanks to our gorgeous models Mom 
Becky and Clair, Tu/Th Toddler class! 
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Latest fundraising totals 

Hooray and thank you for supporting our 
latest fundraisers. Slowly but surely, we 
are making our way towards our 
fundraising goal.  
 
Amount raised: 

¶ Read-a-thon: $2,331 

¶ Yankee Candles: $444 

¶ {ŜŜΩǎ /ŀƴŘƛŜǎΥ Ϸ929 

¶ TOTAL: $3,704 
 
I have tried raising money by asking for 
it, and by not asking for it. I always got 
more by asking for it.  

ςMillard Fuller 

http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=390957&linkCode=ur2&tag=s09fd-20
http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=390957&linkCode=ur2&tag=s09fd-20
http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=390957&linkCode=ur2&tag=s09fd-20
http://www.artkiveapp.com/
http://www.artkiveapp.com/
http://www.pediped.com/
http://www.freshprepkitchens.com/
http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=390957&linkCode=ur2&tag=s09fd-20
http://www.artkiveapp.com/
http://www.pediped.com/
http://www.covellocovello.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1wBswib_DFKlt0F2YY_NxwpIfRO8LSfZxqHk3PzJMFh4/viewform?c=0&w=1&usp=mail_form_link
http://www.covellocovello.com/
https://www.dropbox.com/s/9bfja0v1okc0x17/2014%20SCPENS%20T-shirt%20Info%20%26%20Order%20Form_v2.pdf?dl=0
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²ŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎȅ at school and beyond! 
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Community Calendar Dates 

{ŀƴǘŀΩǎ Reindeer Round-up 

Now – Dec. 21 Downtown Santa Cruz 

Help Santa find his reindeer! 

 Tree Decorating Contest 

Now – Dec. 21 Downtown Santa Cruz 

The Train to Christmas Town  

Now – Dec. 28 from the Watsonville 

Depot 

Santa Cruz Holiday Lights Train 

Dec. 19, 20, 21, 22, & 23. Departs from 

the Santa Cruz Beach Boardwalk. 

Victorian Carriage Rides 

Dec 20-21 Downtown Santa Cruz 

{ŀƴǘŀ ŀǘ aŀǊƛƴƛΩǎ Candies 

Weekends in December. Ho ho ho! 

Chanukah Train 

Dec 18. Departs from Santa Cruz 

Boardwalk 

The Nutcracker 

Dec 19-21 Presented by Santa Cruz 

Ballet Theatre at the Santa Cruz Civic 

Auditorium 

Free Family Movie Mary Poppins 

Dec 20 & 21 – 10 a.m. at the Del Mar 

Theater. Admission is a food or cash 

donation to Second Harvest Food Bank. 

Music Family Jam Night with Music 

Together 239 High St. Santa Cruz 

Dec. 26 from 4:30 – 6:30 p.m.  

"First-Day" Hike 

Jan 1 – California State Parks invites you 

to start the new year with a hike 

Seymour Marine Discovery Center 

Jan 9 from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Community 

free day 

41st Annual Fungus Fair 

Jan 9 – 11 at the Louden Nelson 

Community Center 

άNatural Consequencesέ ōȅ 5ǊΦ WŀƴŜ bŜƭǎŜƴ 
Taken from the Positive Discipline website blog  

A natural consequence is anything that happens naturally, without adult 
interference. When you stand in the rain, you get wet. When you don’t 
eat, you get hungry. When you forget your coat, you get cold. No piggy 
backing allowed. Adults piggy back when they lecture, scold, say, "I told 
you so," or do anything that adds more blame, shame, or pain than the 
child might experience naturally from the experience.  
 
Children usually feel bad or guilty when they make a mistake. Piggy 
backing lessens the learning that can occur from experiencing a natural 
consequence. It stops the child from processing the experience and 
focuses on absorbing or defending against the blame, shame, and pain. 
Instead of piggy backing, show empathy and understanding for what the 
child is experiencing: "I’ll bet it was hard to go hungry (get wet, get that 
bad grade, lose your bicycle)." When it seems appropriate, you could add, 
"I love you and have faith in you to handle this."  
 
It can be difficult for parents to be supportive without rescuing or 
overprotecting, but it is one of the most encouraging things you can do to 
help your children develop a sense of capability. 
 
There are times when natural consequences are not practical:  
 

1. When a child is in danger. For example, adults cannot allow a child to 
experience the natural consequences of playing on the road. 
 

2. When natural consequences interfere with the rights of others. For 
example, adults cannot allow the natural consequences of allowing a child 
to throw rocks at another person. This is one reason why supervision is 
especially important with children under the age of four. The only way you  
can prevent potential dangerous 
situations for children this age is 
to supervise so you can rush in 
and prevent a dangerous 
occurrence.  
 

3. When the results of children’s 
behavior do not seem like a 
problem to them and the natural 
consequences will adversely 
affect their health and well-being. 
For example, it does not seem like 
a problem to some children if they 
don’t take a bath, don’t brush 
their teeth, or eat lots of junk 
food. 
  
 

http://www.downtownsantacruz.com/event/santas-scavenger-hunt/2014-11-28/
http://www.downtownsantacruz.com/event/tree-decorating-contest/
https://www.traintochristmastown.com/california/
http://www.roaringcamp.com/events2
http://www.downtownsantacruz.com/event/victorian-carriage-rides-3-2/2014-12-21/
http://www.downtownsantacruz.com/event/santa-at-marinis-candies-3-2/
http://www.roaringcamp.com/events2
http://www.scbt.org/
http://www.downtownsantacruz.com/event/free-family-movie/all/
http://www.musicalme.com/vlt17746.htm
http://www.musicalme.com/vlt17746.htm
http://www.santacruzca.org/events/index.php?evtid=7832
http://seymourcenter.ucsc.edu/
http://ffsc.us/fair
http://blog.positivediscipline.com/2012/04/natural-consequences.html
http://blog.positivediscipline.com/2012/04/natural-consequences.html
http://blog.positivediscipline.com/2012/04/natural-consequences.html
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1. Flashlight with batteries 
2. Shiny letters like those used for mail boxes 
3. New box of crayons 
4. Magnets 
5. Go Fish card game 
6. Marbles 
7. Little rubber coin purse (squeeze to open) with 10 

pennies to count in it 
8. Small rubber animals 
9. Cheap costume jewelry; Mardi Gras beads 
10. Old hat 
11. Long piece of clear plastic tubing for blowing 

bubbles in the tub or sink 
12. Funnels 
13. Personal comb 
14. Set of colored pencils 
15. Hole punch 
16. Special mug for warm milk or mint tea 
17. Play bottle for feeding baby doll 
18. Mittens 
19. Sheer scarf for dancing 
20. Little mirror 
21. Package of stars or stickers 
22. Rub-on tattoos 
23. Refrigerator magnets of letters or shapes 
24. Old sheet with window cut in it for table forts (can 

be decorated to make fancy) 
25. Modeling clay 
26. Prism/crystal to hang in a window to catch 

rainbows 
27. Own placemat 
28. Roll of shelf paper for finger-painting on 
29. Rain boots (try used stores) 
30. Sock puppet 
31. Deck of cards 
32. Harmonica 
33. Magnifying glass 
34. Paint brushes and plastic bucket for water painting 
35. Tape measure 
36. Packet of gummed hole reinforcements 
37. Tablet of paper 
38. Pair of child’s scissors 
39. Lotto game (made from old cardboard and 

stickers, pictures or letters) 
40. Bag of rice with tub for pouring 
41. Box of water color paints 
 

Cheap thrills for young children (not all items are suitable for children under three) 

42. Sea shells in a special box 
43. Box of Band-Aids 
44. Box of miscellaneous things to sort (buttons, shells, 

screws, etc.) 
45. Sock end bean bags 
46. Several pieces of felt to cut and glue 
47. Pompom balls for sorting and gluing 
48. Special bath or hand towel 
49. Whistle 
50. Spray bottle for outside 
51. Trowel and packet of seeds 
52. Piece of plastic needle point canvas, needle and yarn 
53. Bathtub boats 
54. Plastic stacking cups 
55. Box of chalk 
56. Packet of postcards with nice pictures and stamps for 

mailing to friends 
57. Coupon for an ice cream cone 
58. Beads or colored macaroni for stringing necklaces 
59. Little cars or trucks 
60. Ribbon streamers 
61. Recipe on a card and a date to make it together 
62. Small pitcher for own table pouring 
63. Bag of macaroni for dying and gluing 
64. Coffee can or oatmeal box (covered in contact paper) 

for a drum 
65. Small photo book with pictures of family and friends 
66. Marker pens 
67. Special holiday button or pin to wear 
68. Box of fabric scraps with different textures and colors 
69. Small pulley 
70. Small broom 
71. Old wallpaper book to cut up  
72. Play money 
73. Colored pipe cleaners 
74. Bells strung on a shoe string 
75. Enlarged photo of self and friend or pet 
76. Small rake 
77. Goldfish in a bowl 
78. Plant for bedroom 
79. Packet of sequins or sparkly confetti 
80. Bug boxes (fishing supply stores have these for tackle 

storage) 
81. Box of envelopes 
82. Night light 
83. IOU for anything to do together  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


